
 

Willow Creek Fire Safe Council 
P.O. Box 224, Willow Creek, CA 95573 

(530) 629-6008 
 

The mission of the Willow Creek Fire Safe Council is to reduce wildfire risk and increase survivability by 
implementing fuels reduction projects and encouraging residents of the greater Willow Creek area to make 

their homes, neighborhoods and community fire safe. 
 

 
April 12, 2022 

Humboldt County Board of Supervisors 
825 5th Street 
Eureka, CA 95501 
 
Dear Humboldt County Board of Supervisors: 

The Willow Creek Fire Safe Council (WCFSC) would like to recommend appointing Basho Parks as the 

primary WCFSC representative on the Humboldt Council Fire Safe Council (HCFSC). Basho is currently 

the Alternate member to John Evans who recently resigned from the WCFSC board of directors.  

 

Basho is a member of the Willow Creek community, a local business owner, the president of the Lower 

Trinity River Prescribed Burn Association, a graduate of the TREX training, a Wildland Firefighter 2 and 

a WCFSC Director. 

 

Contact Information: 

Basho Parks 
PO Box 437  
Willow Creek, CA 95573 
707-601-9493 
basho.parks@gmail.com 
 
In addition, we propose that Blaze Shannon serve as an Alternate and act on his behalf if Basho is 

unable to attend meetings. Blaze currently serves as the treasurer of the WCFSC. 

Contact Information: 

Blaze Shannon 
PO Box 753 
Willow Creek, CA 95573 
415-205-9125 
blazeshannon@gmail.com 
 



The nominations were approved by the WCFSC directors at our Annual April Membership Meeting on 

April 7, 2022. Thank you for considering this appointment. Please feel free to contact me with any 

questions. 

Sincerely, 

    

 
Regina Moon, President 
Willow Creek Fire Safe Council     

 

 

 


